Huntsville Happenings
www.huntsvilletown.com      P.O. Box 267    801-745-3420    February 2025
Town Council Meetings 1st and 3rd Thursdays each month at 6:00 PM
Planning Commission Meetings 4th Thursday each month at 6:30 PM
The Public is always welcome!      












Huntsville Town Hall/Community Center Open House
Come take a peek  at the new Huntsville Town Hall and Community Center on Saturday,  February 8,  from 4 to 6 PM.  It is located at 7474 E 200 S in Huntsville.  There will be a ribbon-cutting ceremony at 5 PM.
Huntsville Winter Carnival 
The Huntsville Winter Carnival will be held at the Huntsville Ice Rink in the Park on Saturday, February 8 from 11 AM to 2:30 PM. Events will include speed skating, figure skating, snow sculpture, barrel jumping, cross-country skiing,  and the infamous bareskin belly slide. Registration is $5 per event, and you can register at huntsvilleutah.gov.

Activities at the New Community Center
The new Huntsville Town Community Center, a.k.a., the “Hall” is now open for walking. Come join us from 12 p.m. to 1 p.m. every weekday (Monday - Friday) for a leisurely (or heart pounding) stroll around THE HALL Pickleball Courts.  We have a carpeted track for you to walk on surrounding the courts. The best part is...it is FREE! (and you won't be freezing your face off) No need to schedule, just come on over.  One mile equals 22 laps.  In addition, every Monday Night we will have FREE! Open pickleball play from 6-10 p.m. No need to schedule, just show up and have a fun time playing pickleball.  We will give priority to less than 4.0 players on the South Court and 4.0+ players will have priority on the North Court.  If either side goes empty the other level players from the other side can jump in.  Just be ready to relinquish the courts when the priority side can field 4 players.  Normal open play rules apply (e.g. paddles up, 4 on 4 off, etc.)
Also, the indoor Pickleball courts are now available for reservation at the HUNTSVILLE HALL! The courts are 










beautiful  and  waiting   for   someone  to  come   and play. The  rental  rate  is  $16  per  hour  per  court   and available by  reservation.  Reservations  are  available  on  the Huntsville Town website at  www.huntsvilleutah.gov/indoor-pickleball. 

Save the Date May 3 for Spring Clean-up
Huntsville is planning its Spring Clean-Up Day for the first Saturday in May. Save the date of May 3rd and 
come that morning to the Huntsville Park with your rakes and shovels, starting about 8 AM.

American Legion Utah Boys State 
Registration is now open through April 15 to apply for the 2025 Class for the Utah Boys State.  This is a week-long course in civics and government (June 8-14) which offers 3 hours of college credit and a chance for a scholarship.  This is open to boys currently in their senior year of high school. More information and registration is available at www.utahboysstate.org.

Mayor’s Message
Huntsville Residents,
After some three years of being homeless, we are excited to announce the opening of our new Town Hall and Community Center. Our normal office hours are: Monday and Wednesday, 9 am - 1 pm. While these are the normal, published hours, we will often have a staff member available during the morning throughout the week. The office entrance is on the east side of the building.
Open House 
We plan to host an open house and ribbon cutting ceremony on February 8, 2025, so please join us.  Following are the details:

Huntsville Town Hall and Community Center Open House and Ribbon Cutting Ceremony:
When: Saturday, February 8, 2025
4:00 pm - 6:00 pm
Ribbon cutting at 5:00 pm
Where: New Huntsville Town Hall and Community Center, 7474 E 200 S, Huntsville, Utah 
While there are still a few items to be completed and installed on the building, today marks the culmination of many years of planning, saving, fund raising, and


















construction.   Many of our residents and neighbors have stepped up generously, offering time and financial donations to make this community dream become a reality. Thanks to generous donations, I am pleased to announce that the building is completely paid for with no debt.  We can all be proud of a beautiful facility that will serve our community for decades and even generations.
Sincerely,
Richard L Sorensen
Mayor, The Town of Huntsville







 
